



May 15, 2019

Dear Leonie,

It is with great pleasure to award the Santa Barbara County Employees' University Passport Internship Program \$68,940.00 for the 2019-2020 fiscal year.

In 2015-2016 the California State Budget appropriated \$500 million to the California Community College Chancellor's Office (CCCCO) and the California Department of Education to allocate funding for adult education thereby enacting AB 104, the Adult Education Block Grant. The intent of this grant is to expand and improve the provision of adult education via consortia.

The Santa Barbara Adult Education Consortium proudly selected the County's Request for Proposal as a program to meet the objectives of the Adult Education grant and the Consortium's goals in serving the needs of adults in our region.

I look forward to working with you in fulfilling this promise and serving our community members.

Sincerely, <

Corlei Prieto

Santa Barbara Adult Education Program Coordinator



